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A highlight of our first Stated Communications 
this month will be the return of Grand Musician 
WB Bert Dalton, who will once again grace us 

with his presence and a presentation open to the 
public!

Join us for the Festive Board at 6 PM and the 
meeting at 7 PM. It’s a great chance to invite 
friends and family to experience our Lodge's 

activities.



 No. 6 AF&AM

From  The East

– 
Bro. Rudyard Kipling, 

British (Indian-born) author (1865-1936)
Hope and Perseverance Lodge No. 782. E.C., Lahore, India

Greetings Brethren,

Hope everyone is having a blessed and safe Summer. The 
year is quickly going by but we still have a lot left to do. 
Keep an eye out for the emails and the Trestleboard.

August will be full of activities, and we are really 
looking forward to the annual “Sunday is Funday” which 

takes place on August 18th this year where we get to go out as a group and 
promote Freemasonry in the public. This year we will be teaming up with our OES 
Chapter so let’s come together and show the community what we are all about. I 
am proud of our Lodge and everything we have accomplished so far and I thank 
everyone for their continued dedication and service to our Lodge and Fraternity.

I came across this article in “Science” magazine and felt that it aligned with the 
way my perspective changed when I heard some of the tenets of Freemasonry.

S&F,
WM Davin

Astronaut shares the profound 'big lie' he realized 
after seeing the Earth from space

This change in perspective could change humanity.
By Tod Perry

Sixty-one years ago, Yuri Gagarin became the first human to make it into space and
probably the first to experience what scientists now call the "overview effect." 
This change occurs when people see the world from far above and notice that it’s 
a place where “borders are invisible, where racial, religious and economic strife 
are nowhere to be seen.”

The overview effect makes man’s squabbles with one another seem incredibly 
petty and presents the planet as it truly is, one interconnected organism.

(Continued on next page)
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(Continued from previous page)

In a compelling interview with Big Think, astronaut, author and humanitarian Ron 
Garan explains how if more of us developed this planetary perspective we could 
fix much of what ails humanity and the planet. Garan has spent 178 days in space 
and traveled more than 71 million miles in 2,842 orbits. From high above, he 
realized that the planet is a lot more fragile than he thought. “When I looked out 
the window of the International Space Station, I saw the paparazzi-like flashes of 
lightning storms, I saw dancing curtains of auroras that seemed so close it was as 
if we could reach out and touch them. And I saw the unbelievable thinness of our 
planet's atmosphere. In that moment, I was hit with the sobering realization that 
that paper-thin layer keeps every living thing on our planet alive,” Garan said in 
the video. “I saw an iridescent biosphere teeming with life,” he continues. “I didn't 
see the economy. But since our human-made systems treat everything, including 
the very life-support systems of our planet, as the wholly owned subsidiary of the 
global economy, it's obvious from the vantage point of space that we're living a 
lie.”

It was at that moment he realized that humanity needs to reevaluate its priorities.

“We need to move from thinking economy, society, planet to planet, society, 
economy. That's when we're going to continue our evolutionary process,” he 
added.

Garan says that we are paying a very “high price” as a civilization for our inability 
to develop a more planetary perspective and that it’s a big reason why we’re 
failing to solve many of our problems. Even though our economic activity may 
improve quality of life on one end, it’s also disastrous for the planet that 
sustains our lives.

It’s like cutting off our nose to spite our face.

Actor William Shatner had a similar experience to Garan's when he traveled into 
space.

"It was among the strongest feelings of grief I have ever encountered," Shatner 
wrote. "The contrast between the vicious coldness of space and the warm 
nurturing of Earth below filled me with overwhelming sadness. Every day, we are 
confronted with the knowledge of further destruction of Earth at our hands: 
the extinction of animal species, of flora and fauna ... things that took five billion 
years to evolve, and suddenly we will never see them again because of the 
interference of mankind."

(Continued on next page)
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(Continued from previous page)

“We're not going to have peace on Earth until we recognize the basic fact of the 
interrelated structure of all reality,” Garan said.

However dire the situation looks from the surface of Earth, the astronaut has 
hope that we can collectively evolve in consciousness and wake up and embrace a 
larger reality. “And when we can evolve beyond a two-dimensional us versus them 
mindset and embrace the true multi-dimensional reality of the universe that we 
live in, that's when we're going to no longer be floating in darkness ... and it's a 
future that we would all want to be a part of. That's our true calling.”
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From the West

One unexpected perk of diving into our Masonic 
rituals and their myriad Charges and Lectures is that 
I've developed a new vocabulary that often sends me 
scrambling for a quick online explanation. Take 
"vicissitudes," for example. A Google search reveals 
it means:

1. The state of being changeable—basically, life’s
rollercoaster.
2. A chance event or situation—be it good or bad, like
the ups and downs of life.

Speaking of ups and downs, my usual gig as a Mortgage Broker has been a wild ride 
lately. With mortgage rates dropping, I've been swamped with refinancing 
requests, which means a lot of travel (explanation for my occasional absence) and 
a desperate need for sleep and refreshment—my favorite parts of the 24-Inch 
Gavel. 

I know I’m not alone in facing these vicissitudes. Each of you deals with your own 
rollercoaster—be it work, family life, or other uncontrollable life events. What I 
truly appreciate about our fraternity is the genuine Brotherhood we share. It’s 
comforting to know we can rely on Brotherly Love to navigate these twists and 
turns.

Coming to the Lodge isn’t just about rituals for me; it's also a chance to learn more 
about myself through our interactions. Even though it’s all volunteer—except for 
the officers who bear a bit more pressure—none of this would work without the 
collective effort of everyone here. So, a huge thank you to all of you for your 
hard work and dedication to the Craft!

Sincerely & Fraternally - Burx Norrod, Senior Warden
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From the South

Our ever-wandering Junior Warden, Bro. John Keel, is off on his travels again, so 
no special message from him in this issue. But rest assured, we’re always on his 

mind, and he’s already planning another fantastic festive board with refreshing 
spirited beverages for our next Stated Communications.

Here's a snapshot of Bro. John bringing his charm to the Grand Lodge of New 
York. I bet we’ll get the full scoop on his adventures in September’s 

Trestleboard, complete with some new tales and maybe a travel tip or two!
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Here's a list of happenings at Sandoval Lodge No. 76 this month. As you can see, 
we’re a very active lodge. Please note that this list does not include events from 

our appendant bodies that also meet at the Lodge. Note that these events are 
updated in real time on our facebook page at facebook.com/sandovallodge76 or 

via our Lodge google groups email list.

August 12 (Monday)
1st Stated Communication. Festive Board at 6pm, Meeting at 7pm. 

Presentation of the evening will be given by WB Bert Dalton on The Star Spangled 
Banner, and will be open to the public. Great opportunity to showcase the Lodge at it's 

finest to friends, family, and prospective members.  

August 17 (Saturday) @ 9am 
The materials for the kitchen remodel is in, and ready to be installed! However, before 

installation can take place, we'll need to remove what is there now by aide of available 
volunteers that can assist with removal of what's there now. No experience necessary. 
Bring work gloves. Email BurxNorrod@gmail.com for more info or to relay availabilty.

August 18 (Sunday)
Sunday is Funday! Sandoval Lodge No. 76 will be teaming up with the Order of the Eastern 

Star to represent Freemasonry to the public at Haynes Park on August 18. For more 
information or to participate - email WB Richard Cullen at cullenrjn@gmail.com

Website to event is at RioRanchoFunday.com

August 19 (Monday) 6pm - 7:30pm
The Masonic Book Study group will be convening at the Lodge to continue our 

understanding of the book 'Esoterika' by Albert Pike. We'll cover the Masonic Expose 
'Jachin & Boaz'. Open to Master Masons only. For more info or to participate, email 

BurxNorrod@gmail.com

August 26 (monday)
2nd Stated Communications. Festive Board at 6pm, meeting at 7pm.



 No. 6 AF&AM

Update on Study Group on book 'Esoterika'

A couple of months ago, we kicked off a Masonic book study group designed to 
deepen our understanding of the Craft. Our inaugural book is "Esoterika" by 
Albert Pike, which dives into the symbolism and rituals of Freemasonry with the 
complexity of a Rubik’s Cube. We’re tackling it Master Craftsman-style, breaking 
it into seven parts: first in June, second in July, and this month, we’re diving into 
Part 3, which explores the ritual expose of Jachin & Boaz.

Because of the book’s 3rd Degree content, this study group is open to Master 
Masons only—think of it as an exclusive club with a secret handshake.

We gather on the 3rd Monday of each month at the Lodge from 6 PM to 7:30 PM. 
While the book isn’t mandatory, it’s highly recommended to have it in your library 
and to actually read it—trust us, it’s worth it!

For more info, or if you’re wondering how to get your hands on the book or join 
us, shoot an email to BurxNorrod@gmail.com

* This is NOT exclusive to Sandoval Lodge members*

A few attendees at 
the end of July's 

session 

From Left to Right: 
Bro. Burx Norrod, 

WB Tyler 
McKenzie, 

Bro. Kirk Benson
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The Binding Power of the Masonic Obligations
By bro. Burx Norrod

A Masonic obligation is important because it symbolizes a 
Freemason's commitment to the principles and values of 
Freemasonry. This commitment helps to bind members 
together and maintain the integrity and ethical standards 
of the organization. Here’s why it matters:

1. Moral Foundation: The obligation represents a promise 
to uphold the moral and ethical standards of 

Freemasonry. It encourages members to live by principles such as honesty, 
integrity, and respect for others.

2. Mutual Trust: By taking an obligation, members agree to trust one another and 
to act in ways that support the collective good of the fraternity. This trust is 
essential for fostering strong, supportive relationships within the organization.

3. Unity and Identity: The obligation helps to create a sense of unity and shared 
identity among Freemasons. It reinforces the idea that members are part of a 
larger brotherhood with common goals and values.

4. Accountability: The obligation holds members accountable to themselves and 
to each other. It provides a framework for self-discipline and personal growth, 
encouraging members to live up to the ideals of Freemasonry.

5. Tradition and Continuity: The practice of taking obligations is a longstanding 
tradition in Freemasonry. It connects members to the historical roots of the 
fraternity and helps to preserve its customs and rituals.

So, here’s the deal with the Masonic obligation: it’s the secret sauce that keeps 
the Freemasonry recipe from turning into a bland mess. It’s what makes you a bona 
fide Mason and not just someone who knows how to pull off a snazzy apron. This 
obligation is like the glue that sticks the fraternity together, making sure 
everyone’s on the same page—or at least in the same book.

Now, when a Mason gets his degree, he’s basically asked to parrot back what the 
conferring Master says. Think of it like karaoke, but with more ancient symbols 
and less singing. You don’t get to ask questions, just repeat after me. Then, with 
the help of a mentor, you learn the ins and outs of what you just recited and why 
breaking the rules might lead to some serious symbolic consequences.

(Continued on next page)
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(Continued from previous page )

But here’s the twist: the 3rd Degree’s obligation isn’t always a pop quiz in New 
Mexico. It’s like the final exam that you don’t have to take. Why? No clue, but it 
might be why finding someone who can actually perform the Charge or Lectures 
is like spotting a unicorn. When we make things too easy, sometimes we end up with 
results that are, well, less than stellar.

Recently, a group of Masons faced the music for not following their Master 
Mason Obligation. And let’s be real—if you pulled a random Master Mason out of a 
hat, how many could explain what the obligation really means? It’s like asking 
someone to describe a movie they’ve never seen.

So, let’s get with the program! These ritual words are more than just fancy 
phrases—they’re the secret handshake of Freemasonry. If we really want to up 
our game, let’s make learning the Master Mason proficiency as mandatory as 
learning the first two degrees by having this motion added and approved at the 
next Grand Lodge Communications /G\
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Appendant Bodies That Meet At the Lodge

For more information on either of these bodies, reach out to the chapter leaders

The Widow's Sons "Sons of Light" Chapter's 
Secretary is WB Larry Mikkelsen and he can be 
reached at l.mikkelsen@yahoo.com

The Widows Sons Masonic Riders Association was 
founded in 1999 in with the intention to offer aid and 
assistance to Masonic Widows and Orphans. 

The metro chapter of DeMolay's Chapter Dad is 
Bro. Robert Glass, and he can be reached at 
(505) 330-7217

DeMolay, the premier international youth 
leadership organization, striving to shape young 
men into leaders of character.

The Turquoise Chapter of the Order of the Eastern Star is 
headed by Worthy Matron Lana elder, she can be reached 
at sunnylanalee@hotmail.com

Bethel No. 4 is headed by Denise Coriz, for 
more info on Jobs Daughters, email 
yamimandoana@gmail.com

Job’s Daughters’ mission is to create confident young women, respect 
tradition, and shape the future. Our members learn invaluable skills that 
increase their confidence and prepare them to lead. We teach girls to use 

their voice.

The members of the Order of the Eastern Star are 
dedicated men and women who sincerely reflect the spirit 
of fraternal love and the desire to work together for 
good by giving their time to meaningful projects that 
benefit mankind.
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Guess what? 

Our very own Bro. Daniel Chico moonlights as George Harrison in the 
Beatles Tribute band, Twist & Shout! That's right, he's strumming his way 

to fame. 

Catch their next gig on Wednesday, September 11th at 4 PM when they 
rock the New Mexico State Fair! Come cheer for him and his band—because 

who doesn’t want to see a local legend in action? For more deets, hit up 
Bro. Daniel directly.

And don't forget to stalk them at www.facebook.com/ABQBEATLES/ for 
all the latest updates!

Bro. Daniel Chico pictured 2nd from Left (if you couldn't already tell)
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Message from the Editor

July has come and gone, and thanks to our 
hardworking Committees and everyone who 
pitches in, we’re charging full steam ahead 
into August!

Now, our Trestleboard is packed with the 
activities and contributions from all of you. 
Sure, I could just throw together a one-page 
events calendar, but where’s the fun in that? 
If you’re not on our Lodge email list, get on 
it! Otherwise, you’ll miss out on all the juicy 
updates.

I’m always on the hunt for thoughts and 
opinions about Freemasonry and our Lodge. 
For better or worse, your feedback helps us 

grow as a fraternity. Got something to say? Spill it! As the editor, I’ve got 
the power to ‘bleep’ out anything too spicy.

Too often, issues arise because someone avoids directly confronting a 
brother Mason. Let's remember we're family—sometimes we fight, but we 
always make up. It's way more productive than sneaking around with 
anonymous gripes. If you've got a problem with a brother, reach out and 
whisper some good counsel.

After all, our tenets are Brotherly Love, Relief, and Truth.

Lastly, if you’ve been meaning to write an article but haven’t found the 
time to perfect it, take a page from my book. I use ChatGPT to polish my 
words, saving me a ton of time. Send me your unfinished article, and I’ll 
show you what a quick 3-second input can do. If you haven’t started one yet, 
get cracking for September—it’s closer than you think!

Email your submission (with a pic or two) to BurxNorrod@gmail.com

Sincerely & Fraternally,
Burx Norrod

Senior Warden & Trestleboard Committee Chair




